
Welcome to September 2021.  CCR begins Monday September 13th at 1:00 
p.m. on ZOOM (email with zoom link coming soon!).   Our Fall semester is 
planned and ready to go.  

    

                              SEPTEMBER PROGRAMS   

Monday, September 13.  Joseph P. Riley, Jr. will share his experiences as 
the longest serving Mayor in Charleston history, 1975 - 2016. The former 
Mayor, now Professor of American Government and Policy at The Citadel, will 
share stories about Charleston's transformation from a decaying urban center 
to a top cultural destination.  He helped diffuse racial tension by working 
closely with the African American community.  After hurricane Hugo, his crisis 
leadership got Charleston quickly cleaned up and functioning again.   

Monday, September 20.  We have all been under stress during this past 
year.  Dr. Antoinette Biegaj, Doctor of Chiropractic and founder of Family 
Wellness Chiropractic, will tell us how to Win the Battle of Stress with 
BrainTap.  What is BrainTap and how does it work?  Find out.  

Monday, September 27.  I can't find my keys? Where did I leave them? Did 
this memory lapse ever happen to you?  Daniel Greenberg, Associate 
Professor and Chair of the Department of Psychology at The College of 
Charleston, is going to help us understand The Mysteries of Memory.  
Programs will be presented on ZOOM.  You will receive an email on Thursday 
morning, and on Monday morning, with the ZOOM link.  Please join us at 
12:50 for an informal group chat.  At 1:00 p.m. the program will start.  You can 



participate by typing in questions and comments on the ZOOM chat.  All 
previously registered CCR members will receive the ZOOM links through this 
semester. 

                        OCTOBER REGISTRATION AND DUES   

Registration will start in October.   We will use the College of Charleston 
MarketPlace website as we did last year. You will find the CCR Box on the 
Marketplace Page - Click - and you can then follow the prompts to register - 
add your name, address, phone contact, and email.    Our dues are $50 for 
the full year,  $30 for a semester.  You pay by credit card so follow the 
directions on the site.   (You do NOT need to login - just proceed as a guest to 
pay.) You can also call Alison Burkey at The Riley Center to register and 
provide your credit card information for payment.   843 953-6103. We are 
encouraging all members to pay the dues this year (optional last year) so that 
our revenues can support our expenses of the new location at Founders Hall 
and assure that our CCR activities can get up and running in 2022.   

                           DECEMBER 13 - FOUNDERS HALL CELEBRATION We 
are planning a Holiday Program and Open House for all members to join us 
at Founders Hall.      

                         CALL - FALL TERM OCTOBER 12 - NOVEMBER 19 

Diana Barth and her Committee have another interesting semester!  
Classes will begin on ZOOM, and if protocols allow, in a hybrid setting at 
The Riley Center classroom.  October 13. (One Session). Two 
entomologists who literally helped write the book on insects in SC will talk 
about our dwindling numbers of pollinators, bees, and butterflies. October 
20. (One Session).  An historian looks at one of the great battles of WWII 
from interviews with men who fought it. Tuesdays: Two courses:  Satellites 
and Time and the Universe. Thursdays:  Two courses:  Detective Fiction 
and Figuring Out Who Done It?  The Constitution - Congress and the 
President. Readers' Theater returns in person and Poetry UnChained will 
be a new offering on Zoom. The full Catalog and information about 
registration will be sent by email the first week of September.  Contact 
Diana Barth.    dianabarth09@gmail.com 

                                 CCR - YOUR FUTURE - YOUR IDEAS   

With the impact of the pandemic, CCR has to take a hard look at what's 
ahead.  Your Board will be asking you - through a survey to be sent later 
this month - what you see as the future for CCR and how to best manage 
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the months, year(s) ahead.  In the meantime, please stay healthy - get 
vaccinated - plan for the booster shot - remain vigilant - and try to be 
optimistic.   

Go to the CCR Website for more information and the complete Fall 
Semester Program Schedule.       go.CofC.edu/CCR 

                    THANK YOU FOR BEING PART OF CCR 

                   SEE YOU ON SEPTEMBER 13TH - ZOOM   

Catherine Langlois, President 

Center for Creative Retirement 

cathmlang@msn.com   
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